

2nd June 2016

Dear Parent,

We look forward to welcoming your son into Fifth Year on Friday 26th August 2016. We would also like to meet you, his parents from 11.00 am until 12.30 pm. This will provide an opportunity for you to meet the Form Teachers, discuss the curriculum, school procedures and to answer any question you may have.

Full school uniform must be worn that day. Your son will be assigned his classroom, given his Timetable, Journal, and Locker Key. He is then free to go home and he will return to school on **Tuesday 30th September** for the first full school day. See separate sheets on **School Uniform and Dress Code, Calendar, Booklists, Text Messaging and Communication.** This information is also available on the school website at www.stconleths.ie.

School begins each morning at 8.30 am and finishes at 3.20 pm, except for a Wednesday when school ends at 12.45 p.m. Outside of these hours Applied Maths is available on a Saturday morning, Music on a Wednesday afternoon, Art on a Wednesday afternoon and Latin before school each day. These and other issues will be confirmed on the 26th August.

We look forward to meeting you on the 26th August and working with you in ensuring that your son has a happy and productive two years in St Conleth's. Enjoy the summer holidays and feel free to contact me if you have any problems or queries at odulaingd@stconleths.ie.

Yours sincerely,

Dónal Ó Dúlaing Senior School Principal